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Senator Moore asked: 

 

Has there also been a pause in the release of funding for grants under the department’s 

discretionary grants programs? 

 

 

 

Answer: 
 

Grant funding for these programmes continues to be released in line with their respective 

grant agreements. 
 

The Government has not paused grants.  The Government is assessing all grant spending for 

consistency with their priorities and commitments.  There is a requirement for additional 

approval by the Minister for Finance to ensure that assessment can take place before any 

relevant grant spending can proceed. 

 

This requirement applies to discretionary grant spending only and excludes entitlement based 

programs such as pension entitlements and Medicare entitlements.  It also excludes payments 

where contracts or agreements are already in place. 

 

 

 

 

 


